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Wednesday 30th June 2021 

 
Dear Parents and Carers, 
 

As we prepare for transition of the children from their current year group to their new 

one in September, we are pleased to inform you about the year group teaching teams 

and class allocations for next year. Please see the tables below for information about 

your child’s class teacher and year group teaching teams from September 2021. There 

are teaching assistant interviews taking place next week for the vacancies in the 

identified year groups. We will communicate with you about who has been appointed 

to these roles as soon as possible.  

 

As part of our transition arrangements this year, there will be transition booklets 

introducing you to your child’s new teacher and organisational matters relating to your 

child’s new year group. These will be circulated to you next Wednesday and will also 

be available on your child’s current year group page under ‘files to download’.  

 

Due to the current rise of Covid-19 cases in our school community, we have had to 

reconsider the organisation of transition day on Wednesday 7th July. In order to ensure 

the safest environment possible in school, unfortunately children will not be moving to 

their new class environment on this day. Instead, your child’s new teacher will visit 

your child’s current classroom. The teachers will wear a face covering and remain as 

socially distanced as possible. All teaching assistants will stay within their current 

classes.  

 

As a result of these changes and in order to introduce new staff joining our teaching 

team to parents and carers, each year group will share a short film of the year group 

team and environment the children are moving to. These will be shared with the 

children and also made available on our school website under our school tour page 

(at the top left of the website) from Monday 19th July.  

 

Depending on the Covid-19 regulations and guidance in place for schools from 

September 2021, we hope to plan an opportunity as soon as possible to welcome 

parents and carers back into our school environment and to meet your child’s new 

teacher in person.  

 

 

 



 
 

Year Group Teaching Teams and Classes 2021-2022 
  

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

Nursery Class Teachers 

September 2021 

Free Runners – Miss H Silva (Head of Nursery) 

Story Weavers – Miss J Lowe   

Peace Makers – Mrs S Herbert 

Teaching Assistant team working across Nursery 

Mrs A Kirkham/Mrs C Breheny, TBC, TBC  

 

Reception Class Teachers 

September 2021 

Monkey Class – Miss E Holmes (Head of Reception) 

Giraffe Class –  Miss S Richmond 

Tiger Class – Ms T Jackson 

Lion Class – Mrs N Horan 

Elephant Class – Miss L Vaughan 

Teaching Assistant team working across Reception 

Mrs C Rafferty, Mrs K Jenkinson, Miss D Panchal, TBC,  

TBC maternity leave for Miss Fitzpatrick                                                        

 

Current Class Teachers in 

Reception 

Year 1 Class Teachers in September 

2021 

Elephant Class Year 1S – Miss JA Shaughnessy (Head of 

Year 1) 

Lion Class  Year 1KL - Mrs E Lowe/Mrs R Kershaw 

Tiger Class Year 1W – Miss M Waterhouse  

Giraffe Class Year 1M – Miss C McVittie 

Monkey Class Year 1B – Miss S Bristow 

Teaching Assistant team working across Year 1 

Mrs C Jarratt, Mrs J Woolf, Miss H Payton, Mrs J Cooke, TBC 

 



 

 

 

 

 

Current Class Teachers in Year 1 Year 2 Class Teachers in September 

2021 

1C Year 2W – Mrs S Willetts (Acting Head of 

Year 2 until Miss O’Brien returns from 

maternity leave) 

1W Year 2J – Miss E Judd 

1B Year 2TK – Miss M Toolan-Kerr  

1OB Year 2HW – Mrs G Hall/Mrs L Walker  

1R Year 2T - Miss H Thomas (until Miss O’Brien 

returns from maternity leave and becomes the 

class teacher for 2T and Head of Year 2) 

Teaching Assistant team working across Year 2 

Mrs M Halai, Mrs T Thompson, Mrs M Pitt, Mrs K Locke 

 

Current Class Teachers in Year 2 Year 3 Class Teachers in September 

2021 

2D Year 3D - Miss B Duffy (Head of Year 3)  

2J Year 3B – Mr D Berry 

2HS Year 3BG – Miss P Brown-Gardner 

2KL Year 3C – Mr S Cullen  

Teaching Assistant team working across Year 3 

Miss A Zealey, Miss V Novak, Mrs A Ahmed, TBC  

 

Current Class Teachers in Year 3 Year 4 Class Teachers in September 

2021 

3M Year 4SM – Mrs R Sameer-Mour (Head of 

Year 4) 

3JB Year 4JB – Mrs J Jeacock/Miss E Broster 

3W Year 4R – Mr S Reed 

Teaching Assistant team working across Year 4 

Miss K Wood, Mrs P Roache/Mrs M Shaw, Mrs K Pang 

 

Current Class Teachers in Year 4 Year 5 Class Teachers in September 

2021 

4SM Year 5N –  Mrs L Noden (Acting Head of 

Year 5 until Mrs S Reding returns from 

maternity leave) 

4W Year 5G –Mrs J Green 

(Mrs Noden will return to job share in this class 

when Mrs S Reding returns to class 5N) 

4M Year 5W – Mr T Walsh 

Teaching Assistant working across Year 5 

Mrs Z Khan  

 



 

 

 

 

We are also delighted to confirm that from September 2021 we are introducing Whole 

School House Teams. You may have already heard from your children about their 

involvement in deciding the names and imagery for each house, which are yet to be 

confirmed. In September, children will be allocated a house that they will remain part 

of for the duration of their time at Beaver Road. There will be five house teams and six 

children from each class will be allocated to a different house. The vision for the house 

teams is to unite the whole school community further so that children within each year 

group and across the school have the opportunity to mix in a variety of ways. They will 

also bring additional enrichment opportunities for the children. These may include 

assemblies, special events, sports days, competitions, rewards and buddying. You will 

be hearing more about the details and organisation of these house teams in 

September. 

 

We look forward to the next academic year and working together with you to support 

your children in circumstances that we all hope are less restricted than they are 

currently! If you have any other questions or queries, please contact your child’s 

current teacher, Mrs Byrne, Mr Davenport or myself through the school office.  

 

Best wishes,  

  

Mrs Liz Hardy                                          

Executive Headteacher                           

Article 3 (Best interests of the child) When adults make decisions, they should think about how 
their decisions will affect children. All adults should do what is best for children. Governments 
should make sure children are protected and looked after by their parents, or by other people when 
this is needed. 

PPA Teaching Team and Specialist 

Teachers 2021/2022 

Subject specialism 

Mr Knowles  Physical Education 

Sports Coach TBC  Physical Education 

Mr Cummings  Music 

Mrs Reeve Art 

Mrs E Easmon  Special Educational Needs and Disabilities 

Miss M Ulett-Milne Family Engagement Officer  

Mrs L D’Arcy Early Career Teachers cover teacher 

Staff on maternity leave from September 2021 

Mrs S Reding, Miss K O’Brien, Miss K Marrett, Mrs L Summersgill, Mrs C Moran, Miss K 

Fitzpatrick 

Current Class Teacher in Year 5 Year 6 Class Teacher in September 

2021 

5C Year 6T – Miss N Turner (Head of Year 6) 

5R Year 6S – Mr J Smart 

5NG Year 6F – Miss A Fox 

Teaching Assistant team working across Year 6 

Mrs L Garvey, Mrs T Weaver, Mrs A Jones, Miss U Sumner, Miss O Smart 

 


